
Waipahu Community Foundation 

HISTORICAL BACKGROUND 

Waipahu Community Foundation's leading proponent and founder, Mr. Kenneth 

Nakamura, then President of the Herbert Horita Development Corporation, intended that 

every Waipahu youth have the opportunity to access and participate in community 

cultural, education and recreation programs. He felt strongly that all youth should be 

able to participate in all programs offered regardless of his or her ability to pay fees.  

The Waipahu Community Foundation was made possible with monies contributed to a 

perpetual Trust by H K Horita Realty Inc, Royal Oahu Resorts, Inc. and Hazama 

Corporation in 1992-93. This contribution was part of the bilateral agreement negotiated 

by the City and County of Honolulu and developers of the Royal Kunia Golf Course.  

Since inception through its fiscal year end June 30, 2022, the Foundation has provided 

$3,147,896 in charitable grants to support programs for youth within the Waipahu 

community. 


